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July 21, 2016 
 

CIRCULAR LETTER TO ALL MEMBER COMPANIES 
 

Re: Workers Compensation Insurance 
 

NCCI Item E-1404 – Establishment of a Methodology to 
Calculate Experience Rating Premium Eligibility Amounts 

 
The North Carolina Rate Bureau has filed, and the North Carolina Commissioner of 
Insurance has approved a modified version of NCCI Item E-1404. The revisions approved for 
North Carolina, based on this filing, are as follows: 
 

• Revised Experience Rating Plan Rule 2-A-2 for creation of a new table 
• Revised Experience Rating Plan Rule 4-C-1 to clarify that North Carolina 

does not issue preliminary modification for intrastate-rated risk 
 
The approved changes will be applicable to all new and renewal voluntary and assigned risk 
policies becoming effective on or after April 1, 2017.   
 
The Bureau adopted the indexing methodology for the calculation of experience rating 
premium eligibility thresholds based on the Average Weekly Wage.  However, the Bureau did 
not adopt the process for automatic annual adjustments.  To limit the frequency of minor 
changes in the experience rating premium eligibility thresholds that would result from 
automatically adjusting the amounts, the Bureau will perform, as part of our annual loss cost 
and rate review process, a review of the North Carolina experience rating premium eligibility 
thresholds.  These findings along with a recommendation for any revisions to the premium 
eligibility thresholds will be presented annually to the Workers Compensation Committee for 
consideration.   
 
A complete copy of NCCI’s Item Filing E-1404 is included for your review.  
 
If you have any questions, contact the NCRB Information Center at 919-582-1056 or via 
email at wcinfo@ncrb.org. 
  Sincerely, 
 
  Joanna Biliouris 
 
  Chief Operating Officer   
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